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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

February 24, 2006
 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, 
Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Jeff Baker, Karen Halliday, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of January 26, 2006 as written.  

Motion:
To approve the minutes of January 26, 2006 as written.


MSC:
K. Ankoviak/N. Ely



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA
Mr. Sato noted agenda item #8 would be a discussion of English 52A and 70.  Dr. Ely reported he had a minor change to the Mathematics Discipline Plan to report but would do so under Good of the Order.  Agenda was approved as amended.    
4.
FTES REPORT – Don Milanese
Mr. Milanese provided a handout and reported that LPC has experienced a slight drop in WSCH/FTEF since the last report.  He is not sure why this has happened and believes it to be a problem with the loading of the data.  He is currently reviewing all of the data and reports for this issue.  Currently LPC has approximately 2592 FTES, which does not include non-credit.  There was a deduction of 10 FTES borrowed from 2004/05 and a deduction of 21 FTES to address audit findings; however, with the addition of an additional academy, FTES increased by 40 FTES, which equals a net gain of 9 FTES.  Chabot is at 455 WSCH, FTEF 287.02.  LPC WSCH/FTEF is approximately 445.  Ms. Hanson reported the fall schedule is done.        
5.
PERALTA REPORT – Don Milanese
A detailed handout was distributed.  Mr. Milanese explained the data and noted he has recommended this put on the Chancellor’s schedule as an example of what can be done similarly here at LPC.  He reported Chancellor Cota approves of the concept.  He would like to see something like this generated by the District, specifically coming from Dr. Kinnamon’s office.  The goal is to have something in place by the summer. He explained that the handout, which includes several graphs and data, is distributed on a daily basis by the Peralta District but for our purposes, would not have to be generated daily.  What still needs to be determined is which information should be reflected in the report, the timing of it, and how it will be distributed.  Mr. Sato noted there is not a space for analysis and commentary, which we may want to include in our version.  Also, regarding language on the report, it reflects the use of the term “Enrollments”, it was suggested we may want to change this to state “Headcount”.  Mr. Milanese clarified the report highlights one semester only.  Dr. Ely noted one interesting point in that the numbers reflected are not very large considering the Peralta District encompasses four (4) colleges.  All ideas and inquiries should be forwarded to Mr. Milanese or Michael Sato.
6.  
DEMC REPORT – Michael Sato 
 
Mr. Sato provided a handout and highlighted a few items from the meeting:  
1.
Chabot is hoping for 10,381 FTES, which is still short of the target for 2005/06.  The projection is 10,360.  Overall, the District is approximately ten (10) FTES short.  
2.
Spreadsheets – The goal is to make them more user friendly.  Apparently they can be made to be unprotected, which would make them more malleable, the potential problem with this, is a possibility of having increased chances of inaccurate data and numbers reporting.  One idea proposed was to include automatic date stamping.  All feedback and inquiries should be forwarded to Mr. Sato.  
3.
English Spreadsheet – There is an issue with the English spreadsheet.  It was suggested that all addition and cancellation data be made available prior to the completion of the Discipline Plans.  

7.
TARGET SETTING STRATEGIES
Two handouts were distributed titled Fall 2005 Relative Discipline Size by Percent WSCH.  It was clarified the data in these represents what percentage of 100% WSCH each discipline generates.  


 Mr. Sato noted he would like to think ahead regarding the Discipline Plan process.  How can longer term goals be achieved and targets set.  Historically, disciplines have been setting their own targets in the Discipline Plans.  The question arose as to whether or not the CEMC should attempt to assign targets in the future.  Mr. Sato noted he compiled these two reports in an attempt to look at the size of a program relative to others (high producers, low producers).  One possible (long-term) scenario suggested is to allow those programs at 90% capacity, and a WSCH/FTEF greater than 550 to grow by a specified percentage.  It was noted on the first handout, relative sizes (percentage) for several Chabot disciplines were also included for comparison only.  Mr. Sato noted that while compiling the data, he pulled information from the SWOXSOM report and the fall 2005 courses.   He did not refer to the Master Plan binder.   The concept behind the two reports is to look into the possibility of implementing a “directed growth” plan.  Dean Ryslinge noted that while the information is very useful, it is important to remember that when taken alone, the data can be very dangerous; however, if used in conjunction with other information, it can be very beneficial.  What “lens” we want to look through has to be determined.  

There was a brief discussion regarding the balancing of programs.  It was suggested that in an effort to aggregate ideas and start moving forward, it might be best to start by assisting the larger disciplines with their Discipline Plans.  Dr. Ankoviak noted that potentially this process could be in place by week seven in the fall, and is a valid starting point.  Dean Ryslinge once again cautioned everyone to think about what other “lenses” there might be before “diving” in.  She noted there are other numbers such as headcount which should be focused on too, as this figures into college funding.  She reported she has gone back and reviewed the Business enrollments for 2004/05, which showed an increase.  It is important to look at programs in terms of how to attract more students to them, as well as new program offerings and emerging programs.  Program characteristics need to be considered so as to better gauge how many (if any) additional sections might be able to be added.  All the parameters need to be clearly in focus.  Mr. Sato requested all feedback and data be forwarded to him.  He requested the committee think about where they would like to go with this.  

Regarding capacity and scheduling, Mr. Sato reported he doesn’t have much to provide as of yet on this.  Adjustments will be made as new buildings come online.  It was suggested the CEMC may want to work with the Space Utilization Committee, which is a subcommittee of the Facilities committee.  Pam Luster it was thought is a member of this committee.  Mr. Sato inquired if there were any minutes from this committee and what the meeting schedule is.  There was a brief discussion regarding Time of Day Reports.  Mr. Sato noted he has started looking at them.  One observation made is that 108 sections started at 11:00 a.m., while only 23 started at 2:00 p.m.  The sections appeared to “fall” in early afternoon and Tuesday/Thursday sections seem to fill faster.  
8.
ENGLISH 52A AND 70 DISCUSSION

Ms. Cole reported briefly on an issue with English 52A and 70 (non-transferable option).  Historically, these courses have had low enrollments.  It was noted the chart in the schedule is inaccurate because these classes are not in practice being offered, and the catalog has a similar inaccuracy.  Ms. Cole would like to gain feedback to determine if these courses should be offered.  They are not currently in the schedule for fall.  Dean Ryslinge noted not all students are getting an AA/AS degree and are going the vocational route so, it might be beneficial to look into what the demand for these courses is. 
9.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
Dr. Ely reported that the Mathematics Department would like to make a few minor changes to the Discipline Plan:


1.
No Math 2 course offered in the summer.


2.
In both fall and spring, offer one (1) less section of Math X.


3.
Daybreak Calculus will not be offered (do no want to fill a need that does not exist).


4.
Add a section of Math 42 (Statistics, 3-unit course) in fall and spring. 


5.
Add a section of Math 34 in the spring.

Overall, this will save approximately one (1) FTEF over the year.  It will boost WSCH/FTEF slightly.

Mr. Sato asked for a motion to approve the changes to the Mathematics Discipline Plan.

Motion:  
The CEMC accepts the changes to the Mathematics Discipline Plan as presented.

MSC:
K. Ankoviak



Unanimous in favor, Approved.
Dr. Ankoviak noted he would like to see an analysis of how to best grow student wise relative to how much will be added to the base for the buildings under construction, and ones being planned.  There is a concern about building too fast (square footage) and being able to meet base.  It doesn’t behoove LPC to build too fast and wind up with empty buildings.    
 
10.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.
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